Lt. Col. W. W. Holloway, A.U.S., W.A. Separation Center, Fort Leavenworth, Kansas.

Dear Webb:

I do sincerely appreciate your stopping by to say hello. I am sorry that I was out. It would have given me great pleasure to have heard you relate some of your experiences in the service. I understand you were wanting to get back to your old haunts after serving your country in time of stress.

Cal Morrow, Al Haas and the rest of the Kansas City boys really put over a real candidate when they elected Charlie Shaeffer. I look to see you Kansas City alumni go places.

With every good wish, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.